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Hello to all our bowlers.   

In the beautiful month of March we had to say another 

sad farewell to one of our bowlers.  Guy Whittle 

passed away on 9 March.  He will be missed by many. 

 

 

What happened in March 

 
Club Men’s Singles 
After some exciting bowls our two finalists are Keith 

Kruth and Paul Naylor.  The final will be played on a 

date still to be decided. 

 

Club Ladies’ Singles 
The third round will be played on Wednesday the 5

th
 of 

April. 

 

Club Men’s Novices 
The second round was played on 30

th
 March and the 

next round will be played on a date to be confirmed. 

 

Snowball 
The Snowball of 8 March rolled. 

 

The Snowball for 15 March was a separate little 

Snowball, due to there being some of our members 

that were away playing in the Inter-district tournament.  

That one was jointly won by the teams skipped by Paul 

Malherbe and Louise Roediger respectively. 

 

The Snowball of 22 March rolled! 

 

The Snowball of 29 March rolled! 

 

Hyundai Funday 
 

Hyundai brought some of their lovely little red cars to 

display between our greens and sponsored some 

prizes for the day.  Colin Butler and his team won the 

greatest aggregate and there were also some lucky 

draws. 

 

 

Ladies’ Boland Senior Singles  

Elsie McGeoch won her section in Hermanus to go 

through to the finals played at Worcester. After a very 

tight battle she came home with a siver medal – very 

well done Elsie, great bowling! 

 

 

. 

 

Inter-District 

 
Our very own Stephanie Crause and Anneke Thorpe 

were part of the Boland Open Ladies team that won 

bronze in the Inter-district tournament held in Cape 

Town in March. 

 

Our Senior Inter-district teams went to 

Pietermaritzburg where they played really well and 

missed out in the medals by one and a half points for 

the ladies and one point for the men! 

 

Below is a photograph of the men and ladies from 

Hermanus that held our name high in the Inter-District 

teams. 

 

 

  

Back – Dave, Paul, Keith, Sonja, Elsie, Jean. 

Front – Ena, Rosa, Stephanie, Anneke, Tish, Amanda. 

 

 

 

Calendar 
Please print the calendar that I send out and put it on 

your fridge for easy reference.  Please note, the dates 

are correct when I send it out, but sometimes they 

change due to circumstances beyond our control.  If 

they do I will send out an email for you to make the 

necessary pencil note. 

https://www.facebook.com/1400765293556690/photos/1400768473556372/

